At a Meeting of Chetton Parish Council, held 5th March, 2019

<u>Present</u> Mr.S.Bayliss (Chairman), Mr.T.Maiklem, Mr.E.Crawford Clarke, Mr.J.White, Mr.J.Dunn, Mr.M.Clarke

In attendance Cllr.R.Tindall

Apologies Mr.R.Fox (work commitment)

Matters arising There were no matters arising from the Minutes.

Correspondence All SALC bulletins had been forwarded to Councillors

<u>Highways</u> The poor condition of local roads was referred to again.

<u>Planning</u> <u>Application 18/03091/FUL</u> Amended description and plans for The Old Post

Office, Chetton. At the Planning meeting Councillors had unanimously voted to defer the application and recommend any new application should

show plans and materials more conducive to the area.

<u>Application 19/00612/COU</u> Old_Barn at Eudon Mill conversion of holiday let into full residential. Cllr Tindall would obtain more information about

this application.

Reports a) Shropshire Councillor Having commented on the planning application for The Old Post Office,Cllr.Tindall said there was nothing further to report.

- b) Chairman's Report The Chairman said that after 24 years as a Councillor, 20 of those as Chairman of the PC, due to pressure of work in family business she felt she would have to retire from the Council. She was unanimously thanked by Councillors.
- c) Clerk's report The clerk reported that the shipping container had been moved from the field next to her property.
- d) Village Hall Unfortunately there had been a break-in during the past 24 hours. The window in the front door had been smashed, telephone ripped from the wall, electricity boxes broken into and a certain amount of vandalism. The police had been advised. The new Air source heater was ready for installation and Richard Hill would be starting the work on the following day.

Finance Cheques required - Clerk salary £277.46, HMRC 69.20, Lengthsman £500 D.Adams £450 (Village Hall Account)

It was agreed to defer the end of year donations to the next meeting. Accounts accepted on prop by E.Crawford Clarke and seconded by Jo Dunn.

The clerk reminded Councillors that a new bank signatory would be required and asked if they wished to consider changing bank. It was suggested that Nationwide might be suitable.

Other parish concerns There were no further matters to discuss

<u>Date of next meeting</u> The Annual Parish and Annual General meeting, would be held on Tuesday, 7th May, 2019